
2011 Benefit Election 
Forms and Flexible Spend-
ing Account Forms (FSA) 
must be submitted to the 
Allen County Human Re-
sources Department by 
Monday, November 8. 

If you missed the open en-
rollment meetings last 
month, you can stop by 
Human Resources to pick 
up an open enrollment 
packet and get information 
about the plan options and 
changes for 2011.  The 
power point presentation 
from the meetings can be 
viewed on the County 
Intranet under Human Re-

sources/Insurance.  You 
may also view the HSA 
presentations from August 
2010 on the intranet. 

Most years you do not 
have to complete a new 
2011 Benefit Election Form 
to continue the same cov-
erage. This year is unique.  
If you are enrolled in the 
vision plan and want to 
continue the coverage with 
the new vision carrier, 
EyeMed, in 2011, you must 
complete an entire 2011 
Benefit Election Form. 

Be sure to complete all 
areas of your form – medi-
cal, dental, life, vision, de-

pendent information – to 
maintain all the coverage 
you wish to have in 2011. 
The 2011 form replaces 
your previous form.  Any 
areas left blank on the 
form will be considered as 
choosing no coverage un-
der that option. 

If you have a Special En-
rollment event during the 
year, you may make a 
change to your benefit 
coverage within 30 days of 
the event. 
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If all goes as planned, the 
two-year preservation 
project at the Allen 
County Courthouse and 
the cleaning work on the 
exterior of the City-
County Building should 
both be completed before 
Thanksgiving. 

At the Courthouse, work 
is now focused on repair-
ing and waterproofing the 
perimeter of the historic 
108-year-old structure. 

Crews have been in the 
process of replacing land-
scaping in front of the 
Courthouse’s north, west 
and south sides with con-
crete.  The result will be a 
look similar to when the 

Courthouse was originally 
constructed in the early 
1900s. 

“The main focus of this pro-
ject has been to repair and 
extend the life of the ma-
sonry façade of the Court-
house,” said Fritz Herget, 
president of ARSEE Engi-
neers, Inc. “That includes 
the granite band at the 
base of the wall.  Going 
back to the original design 
of a concrete sidewalk 
around the base of the 
Courthouse will help mini-
mize further deterioration 
of the granite.” 

While plans for the perime-
ter on the east side are still 
being finalized, Herget said 

the intention is to maintain 
the symmetry with the green 
space of the Courthouse 
Plaza. 
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Special Enrollment events 
include marriage, a new 
baby, loss of other cover-
age, or gain of other cover-
age.  You may contact the 
Insurance Department 
within 30 days of such an 
event to make a change. 

If you don’t want to make 
any changes to coverage 
for 2011, but want to add a 
dependent to the plan, 
complete a 2011 Benefit 
Election Form and list your 

covered dependents in the 
dependent section on page 
2. On page 1, indicate in 
the box on the right side of 
the form for medical, den-
tal, and vision (if applica-
ble) that you are making a 
change to your depend-
ents. Since this election 
form will replace your pre-
vious form on file, be sure 
to mark all the coverage 
you wish to maintain in 
2011.  You may refer to the 
itemizations on your 

paystub for the coverage 
you currently have in place. 

AFLAC, Colonial, and Pre-
Paid Legal coverage will 
automatically continue 
unless you submit a spe-
cific request to the Insur-
ance Department that they 
be terminated during open 
enrollment. 

 

tumes:  When purchasing a 
costume, masks, beards, 
and wigs, look for the label 
Flame Resistant. Although 
this label does not mean 
these items won't catch 
fire, it does indicate the 
items will resist burning 
and should extinguish 
quickly once removed from 
the ignition source. 

Costume Designs:  Pur-
chase or make costumes 

A few safety tips from the 
U.S. Consumer Product 
Safety Commission can 
protect children who plan 
to go trick-or-treating this 
Halloween. 

Treats:  Warn children not 
to eat any treats before an 
adult has carefully exam-
ined them for evidence of 
tampering. 

Flame Resistant Cos-

that are light and bright 
enough to be clearly visible 
to motorists. 

Pedestrian Safety:  Young 
children should always be 
accompanied by an adult or 
an older, responsible child. 

Choosing Safe Houses:  
Children should go only to 
homes where the residents 
are known and have outside 
lights on as a sign of wel-
come. 
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The Courthouse Preserva-
tion Trust plans to sched-
ule an event commemorat-
ing the completion of the 
project in mid-November. 

Meantime at the City-
County Building, workers 
are continuing to make pro-
gress cleaning the nearly 
40-year-old building and 
rehabilitating the joints be-
tween the limestone. 
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Phase one of the $1.4 mil-
lion preservation project 
was completed last year 
and involved the “tower” of 
the Courthouse, including 
the dome, lantern and ar-
eas above the flat roof of 
the building.  Phase two 
started this spring and cov-
ered the joint and lime-
stone repair from the 
ground level up to the flat 
roof and the work along the 
Courthouse perimeter. 

� � � � � 
 �

The $381,000 project is 
being handled by General 
Restoration Corporation of 
Columbus, Ohio – the 
same firm that is cleaning 
and restoring the exterior 
of the Courthouse. 
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use of evidence-based 
practices and programs to 
affect behavior change; 
initiating the development 
of the nationally recog-
nized Reentry Court Pro-
gram, and most recently 
restoring the old Wash-
ington House Treatment 
Facility, renaming it the 
Kelley House. On Octo-
ber 4, the Kelley House 
opened its doors to serve 
eligible mentally ill sub-
stance abusers sen-
tenced to Allen County 
Community Corrections. 

The original Allen County 
Community Corrections 
Advisory Board was es-
tablished in December 
1984.  The first grant of 
$141,504 was awarded 

On September 30, 2010, 
Allen County Community 
Corrections observed its 
25th continuous year of 
operation. 

From the humble begin-
nings of a one-room office 
in the basement of a 
building and five employ-
ees, the agency has ex-
panded to its current 
19,000 square foot loca-
tion which now employs 
over 100 staff persons. 
The agency has been at 
the forefront of innova-
tions in the field of com-
munity-based supervi-
sion. Some of its notable 
innovations include apply-
ing intensive supervision 
and services to high-risk 
offenders; embracing the 
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The Allen County Public 
Information Office is util-
izing a new communica-
tions service that allows 
important, valuable com-
munity information to be 
sent directly to residents 
using the latest technol-
ogy. 

The Nixle Community 
Information Service al-
lows messages from 
Allen County govern-
ment to be delivered to 
subscriber residents in-
stantly via cell phone 
text message and/or 
email. Notifications can 
also be accessed online 
at Nixle’s web site at 
www.nixle.com. 

Messages may include 
information about public 

safety emergencies, traf-
fic safety implications, 
large-scale public works 
projects, County govern-
ment meeting informa-
tion, utility outage advi-
sories/boil orders, as 
well as other relevant 
safety and community 
event information. 

Residents decide from 
which local agencies 
they want to receive in-
formation.  The Fort 
Wayne-Allen County 
Department of Health 
began using Nixle in Au-
gust to send out impor-
tant public health infor-
mation. 

The messages can be 
sent specifically to resi-
dents registered within a 

¼ mile radius, giving 
them the opportunity to 
receive trustworthy infor-
mation relevant only to 
their neighborhood. 

Subscribers can also 
choose the way in which 
alerts are received – 
whether it is by email, 
text message, or over 
the web.  There is NO 
spam and no hidden 
cost. Standard text mes-
saging rates do apply. 

Residents of Allen 
County and those in 
neighboring communities 
can immediately begin 
receiving pertinent infor-
mation via text message, 
email, and web by regis-
tering at www.nixle.com. 

on July 18, 1985, to im-
plement the community 
service and intensive su-
pervision components of 
the program. Last year’s 
budget was $5.8 million. 
Approximately one-half of 
the budget is funded by 
the Indiana Department of 
Correction and the other 
half is generated from 
project income, commu-
nity service contracts and 
other grants. 
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But now, the AHA says 
starting with the C of 
chest compressions will 
help oxygen-rich blood 
circulate throughout the 
body sooner, which is 
critical for people who 
have had a heart attack. 

 With this shift, rescuers 
and responding emer-
gency personnel should 
now follow a C-A-B proc-
ess—begin with Chest 
compression, then move 
on to address the Airway 
and Breaths. This change 
applies to adults, children, 
and babies, but does not 
apply to newborns. 

The AHA has produced a 

YouTube video to demon-
strate the revised method 
for CPR.  You can watch 
it by going to 
www.youtube.com/
americanheartassoc. 

To find more information 
go to: www.heart.org/
HEARTORG/ 

The American Heart As-
sociation announced on 
October 14 new recom-
mendations for the way 
CPR is performed. The 
small change could make 
a big difference in the 
lives of people suffering 
from cardiac arrest, the 
organization says. 

For nearly 40 years, CPR 
guidelines have trained 
people to follow these 
simple A-B-C instruc-
tions—tilt the victim's 
head back to open the 
Airway, then pinch their 
nose and do a succession 
of Breaths into their 
mouth, and finally perform 
Chest compressions. 
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The Fort Wayne-Allen 
County Department of 
Health is still offering free 
flu vaccine for children 
and teens at its Medical 
Annex. 

FluMist is the only type of 
flu vaccine being offered 
right now. This is an intra-
nasal spray for healthy 
children between the 
ages of 2 and 19. FluMist 
is not suitable for children 
younger than 2 or chil-
dren with underlying 
medical conditions, such 
as asthma. 

The department is cur-
rently out of the injectable 
vaccine but more is ex-
pected to arrive soon. 

Parents do need to make 
an appointment to have a 
child vaccinated. The Im-

munization Clinic is at 
4813 New Haven Ave. 
The clinic’s hours are 
Wednesday and Friday 
from 8:30 to 11:30 a.m. 
and 1 to 4 p.m. and 
Thursdays from 8:30 to 
11:30 a.m. 

Children under age 18 
need to be accompanied 
by a parent or guardian. 
Parents should also bring 
the child’s shot record. If 
someone other than the 
parent or legal guardian is 
bringing the child to the 
Immunization Clinic, the 
adult must have author-
ized consent. The form 
must be signed and nota-
rized and is available on 
the department’s Web 
site at 
www.allencountyhealth.com.   
Call 449-7514 to make an 

appointment. 

The U.S. Centers for Dis-
ease Control and Preven-
tion is recommending that 
everyone over the age of 
six months get vaccinated 
for influenza as soon as it 
is available. 

Last year, two separate 
vaccines were recom-
mended—an H1N1 vacci-
nation, and a seasonal 
influenza vaccination. 
This flu season, only one 
influenza vaccination is 
necessary. However, chil-
dren younger than 9 
years old who are being 
vaccinated for the first 
time need a second dose 
four weeks apart to be 
protected. 
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This handbook is avail-
able electronically 
through the Allen County 
intranet.  Click on Docu-
ments > County Docu-
ments > Human Re-
sources > Employee 
Administration.  The 
handbook is at the bot-
tom of the page. 

Please stop by County 
Human Resources if you 
are a covered employee 
and have not received 
correspondence con-
cerning our new hand-
book or contact Janette 
Jacquay, Human Re-
sources Manager, at 449-
3711.  

In July of this year, the 
Allen County Human Re-
sources Department pre-
sented a revised Allen 
County Board of Commis-
sioners Handbook to all 
full-time covered employ-
ees. 

This new handbook ad-
dresses policies, proce-
dures and other important 
information that in some 
instances applies to all 
county employees and in 
some instances applies 
only to employees of 
adopting elected officials 
or department heads. 
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From Cathy Serrano, Allen Co. HR Attorney/Risk Manager 

I would like take this op-
portunity to recognize 
Kim Bowman, executive 
director of the Allen 
County Department of 
Planning Services, for 
coming up with the cool-
est and best utilization of 
the County’s Annual De-
fensive Driving training. 

The training was just 
recently implemented 
and is designed to allow 
the individual depart-
ments to utilize as best 
fits their needs and 
scheduling. 

This program assists the 
county in meeting its 
goal to emphasize safety 

and safety training, while 
allowing the departments 
to meet their goals with-
out unneeded interrup-
tion. 

Kim hosted group ses-
sions at which she sup-
plied treats and goodies, 
while having the staff 
actively participate in the 
training together, and 
then take the written 
test. 

From the reports I’ve 
heard, she made this so 
much fun, her staff may 
want to do it more often 
than just annually! 

I think they are going to 
start asking for more 

training – just for the 
opportunity to have 
group meetings and con-
sume delectable good-
ies!  Way to go Kim! 
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recognition, in-game pro-
motional content and 
event information. 

The new arena ribbon 
boards can be operated 
independently or in sync 
with the building’s center 
hung, state-of-the-art 
video scoreboard. 

The lobby ribbon boards 
will display advertising 
and sponsor recognition, 
as well as, important 
event information. 

The Allen County War 
Memorial Coliseum has 
recently completed some 
high-tech signage addi-
tions to the arena and 
main lobby. 

With the installation of 
nearly 450 feet of LED 
ribbon board displays in 
the arena and 90 feet in 
the main lobby, the Me-
morial Coliseum now has 
capabilities that are nor-
mally only available in 
major market NBA and 
NHL venues. 

The arena ribbon boards 
will display a blend of ad-
vertising and sponsor 
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The ArtSmart: Indiana 
program, both the print 
medium and the on-line 
web access portal, will 
include photos of the 
Charles Holloway murals 
which are prominently 
hung in the Allen County 
Courthouse Rotunda.   

Two of the four murals 
that hang in the Rotunda 
will be featured in the pro-
gram. 

This program is an on-line 
web access and print me-
dium program, which pro-
vides free access to chil-
dren and adults through 
the United States. 

ArtSmart: Indiana, written 
by Susan O. Chavers in 
1985 and copyrighted by 
the Art Museum of 

Greater Lafayette, is a 
visual means of learning 
about art appreciation 
and the culture and his-
tory of Indiana, 1800 to 
present day. One purpose 
of this educational enrich-
ment program is to help 
promote a sense of pride 
in the significant role that 
the arts and artists have 
had in the growth of the 
State of Indiana. From 
pioneer painters to Robert 
Indiana's "Love", Indiana 
has a proud past. 

Currently, ArtSmart: Indi-
ana is being developed 
for the digital world as 
part of a $54,000 grant 
from the Institute of Mu-
seum and Library Sci-
ences in Washington, 
D.C. As part of this pro-

ject, The ArtSmart: Indi-
ana website has been 
designed to provide in-
stant access to the history 
of Indiana artists and art. 

You can find out more 
about the program by 
going to artsmartindiana.org. 

More information on the 
Courthouse, its artwork 
and the preservation 
process can be found at: 
www.allencountycourthouse.org.   
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through Grade 12. 

Also, a celebration of 
youth will occur when the 
Allen County  4-H Board 
of Directors conducts 
their annual meeting, Fri-
day, November 5 at The 
Orchid in New Haven.  It 
will be a combined meet-
ing to recognize the out-
standing efforts of over 
260 4-H volunteers this 
past year, and the elec-
tion of new directors to 
serve a three-year term 
on the 4-H Board.  

The evening will begin at 
6:30 p.m. with a meal at 
7:00 p.m.  There is a 
$12.00 charge for each 

Two major events involv-
ing the Allen County 4-H 
program will take place 
during the month of No-
vember. 

First, parents and young 
people interested in learn-
ing more about the Allen 
County 4-H Program are 
invited to attend a 4-H 
Information Night on 
Thursday, November 4. 
This information night will 
be held from 7-8:30 pm at 
the Allen County Exten-
sion Office, 4001 Cres-
cent  Ave, Fort Wayne, 
(east side of IPFW). 

4-H Programs are avail-
able for youth from age 3 
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Nicole Mudrack of Fort 
Wayne was one of 31 4�
H members from across 
the state to be honored 
recently with a scholar-
ship at the 2010 Indiana 
4�H Congress which was 
held at the Indiana State 
Fairgrounds in Indian-
apolis. Indiana 4�H Con-
gress is annual event 
that recognizes out-
standing 4�H members 
and their achievements. 

Nicole is the recipient of 
the 2010 Rabbit Scholar-
ship sponsored by Phil 
and Jenny Shafer in 
Memory of Bob Worden. 
She is the recipient of a 
2010 Indiana 4�H Foun-
dation Scholarship and 

was the 2008 Indiana 
State Fair Senior Rabbit 
Ambassador. Nicole is a 
freshman at Purdue Uni-
versity and plans to be 
an Architectural Photog-
rapher and Historic Pres-
ervationist. 

The Indiana 4�H Foun-
dation supports Indiana 
4�H, the largest youth 
development program in 
the state, by building 
partnerships to secure 
financial support, advo-
cacy and promotion of 
Indiana 4�H Youth De-
velopment now and for 
generations to come. 

Other highlights of the 
2010 Indiana 4�H Con-
gress included a keynote 

address from Katie 
Stam, Miss America 
2009. Stam was a 10�
year 4�H member from 
Jackson County Indiana 
and is a vocal supporter 
of Indiana 4�H and the 
positive impact that it 
has on Hoosier youth. 

meal. 

For more information 
about these two events, 
contact the Purdue Uni-
versity Cooperative Ex-
tension Service office in 
Allen County at 481-6826. 
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· Paul Baker is a new extra deputy hire in the Wayne Township Assessor’s Office.�
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· Justin Eakright, Steven Shank and Jacqueline Rennie  in the Allen County Assessor’s Office recently re-

ceived their Level II Assessor-Appraiser Certification.  Not only did Jackie pass the course, she achieved a per-
fect score. 

· Tyler Hill and Jon Albright of the Wayne Township Assessor’s Office recently passed the Level I and Level II 
Indiana Assessor-Appraiser certification exam. 

· Jolie Walker , Financial Coordinator in the Commissioners’ Office, was named the Fort Wayne Derby Girls 2010 
“Rookie of the Year.”  You can catch Jolie in action with the rest of the Derby Girls at their next bout on January 
22 at the Memorial Coliseum. 
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· Jeff Jackson , 51, passed away Oct. 17 at his home after a two-year battle with cancer.  He was 
a member of the Allen County Sheriff's Department for 22 years and served on the S.W.A.T. Team 
for 13 years. Most recently, Jeff served as Captain of Administration.  Our condolences to his wife, 
Karen, his two daughters, and other relatives, coworkers and friends. 
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· Our condolences to County Purchasing Director Bob Bolenbaugh and his family on the passing of his father-in-
law, Jim Lord of Bryan, Ohio, on October 13.�

�������� �

· Congratulations to Chelsea Peters (Community Corrections) and Chris Beebe (Dept. of Planning Services), 
who were married on October 2.  Commissioner Nelson Peters is the proud father of the bride. 

������  

· Joe and Holly Szklarz welcomed a baby boy, Finnigan Joseph, on July 23, 2010.  Joe is employed at the Allen 
County Assessor’s Office.  Finnigan’s happy Grandma is Janet  Strack in the Department of Planning Services, 
along with Aunt Jackie Scheuman  in the Auditor’s Office and Aunt Dawn Scheuman at the Purdue Extension 
Office. 
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The Fort Wayne Philharmonic’s “Random Acts of Music/Day of Music” pro-
gram returned to the City-County Building on September 8. The ensemble got 
very positive reviews in January when they played in the CCB lobby.  
“Random Acts of Music” is aimed at increasing community awareness of clas-
sical music as people go about their daily routines. 

Commissioner Nelson Peters joined other 
Allen County and City of Fort Wayne employ-
ees September 2 for the City-County Walking 
Challenge “Poker Walk.”  The event was part 
of “STEPtember 2010,” a month-long celebra-
tion highlighting how easy it is to be active 
and eat healthier sponsored by “America On 
the Move.”  Employees formed teams and 
kept track of the number of steps they walked 
during the month. 
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Allen County officials accepted the 2010 County 
Achievement Award during the Association of Indi-
ana Counties’ Annual Conference on September 
29. Pictured left to right: Commissioner Linda 
Bloom, Commissioner Nelson Peters, Clerk of the 
Circuit Court Therese Brown, Commissioner Bill 
Brown and Treasurer Sue Orth.  The award recog-
nized the efforts of the Board of Commissioners in 
supporting and implementing a Countywide Strate-
gic Plan.  The plan was guided by the Strategic 
Plan Executive Committee which included a num-
ber of elected officials and department heads.  
County departments developed objectives to meet 
county-wide goals.    This marked the third time in 
four years that Allen County has received the 
County Achievement Award.  (Photo courtesy 
Karen Avery/AIC) 
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Local dignitaries, including INDOT Deputy Commissioner Bob Alderman, 
State Senator David Long, Allen County Commissioner Linda Bloom and 
Aboite New Trails Executive Director Lori Keys, break ground for Phase IV 
of the Towpath Trail on August 31.  Phase IV is a 1.5-mile trail section and 
when complete will link the existing Rivergreenway and the completed four 
miles of the Towpath Trail north of Engle Road to the Lutheran Loop Trail 
and the near 20 miles of Aboite Trails. 

Chad Heilman (far left) and Jon Yankowiak (far 
right) won $500 gift certificates from Summit 
City Bicycle and Fitness as part of the Allen 
County Air Quality Task Force's 2010 Clean Air 
Force campaign.  David Coar, Summit City Bi-
cycle GM, and County Commissioner Linda 
Bloom were on hand for the presentation.  The 
aim of the contest was to provide an incentive to 
Allen County residents to ride their bicycles 
whenever possible to reduce vehicle trips. 

 

 Instructors from the Purdue Road School con-
ducted a “flagging class” for Allen County High-
way Department employees on October 6.  The 
course teaches temporary traffic control guide-
lines for construction, traffic maintenance and 
utility operations. 

Individuals had the chance to learn about everything from smart budgeting 
tips to refinancing a loan to filing for foreclosure at the October 14 “Money 
Smart Fair” in the lobby of the City-County Building.  The Money Smart 
Fair was organized by the Financial Stability Partnership, a group of non-
profit organizations, government and local businesses interested in help-
ing area residents become more financially stable.  The event is held an-
nually in conjunction with the national Money Smart Week, organized by 
the Federal Reserve Bank.    



About the ACE 

The Allen County Employees’ 

newsletter (The ACE) is published 

every other month by the Allen County 

Public Information Office. 

Information, inquiries, stories and pictures 

may be sent to: 

 michael.green@allencounty.us 

or 

The Allen County Commissioners Office, 

c/o The ACE, 

1 E. Main St., Room 200,  

Fort Wayne, IN 46802. 
We’re on the Web at 

www.allencounty.us 
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